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If you have taken a stroll on the Maryville College 

campus recently, you likely have seen the large 

signs on the side of many of the buildings advertis-

ing the bicentennial celebration. The College is 

marking its 200th year in 2019 and, since the Col-

lege Hill Historic District not only borders the college 

but has also been the place many professors from 

the college have come home to after their teaching 

day is over, the school has asked the historic district 

to help them celebrate this milestone! 

 

The HCHNA is currently collaborating with the 

Maryville College Bicentennial Committee on devel-

oping a home tour that coincides with the bicenten-

nial next year. A committee is currently being 

formed to assist with ironing all of the details out 

and ensuring the event is a success. The tour will 

include homes in the neighborhood that have ties to 

the college (i.e., professors either built them, lived 

in them or they have a special connection with the 

college). If you are interested in volunteering with 

the committee to plan out the tour or would like to 

offer your home as part of the tour, please contact 

Ariane Schratter at ari-

ane.schratter@maryvillecollege.edu. 
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Fall Work Day at College Hill Park 

As the Board continues to find ways to improve the neighborhood, one area that has been identified is the 

neighborhood park. Located on the corner of Cates Street and Miller Avenue, this park is a great place for 

kids to play, dogs to be walked and neighbors to catch up. It should be a place that we all want to use and 

be proud of since it is in our neighborhood and is therefore a reflection of our community.  

In recent years, the flower beds in the park have been taken care of 

by Nan Taylor and, while she has done a fantastic job of choosing the 

perfect plants and flowers that will grow in the rocky soil, it is a lot to 

care for and the Board has decided to host a fall work day at the park 

on Saturday, October 13, from 9:00 am-1:00 pm. This will be fol-

lowed by our October HCHNA Board Meeting, which will occur in the 

park following the conclusion of the work day. Please come out and 

join your neighbors and assist with making the park look more beau-

tiful. Remember, many hands make light work!  

 

 Fall Gathering 
The fall gathering will be held on Sunday, October 28, from 3-5 pm at the Hasson’s home @ 206 Indiana 

Avenue. This year’s edition will include a bounce house for the kids and since it is close to Halloween, 

please feel free to come dressed up as your favorite spooky ghost or goblin! 

Hotdogs and drinks will be provided. We will also be having a chili cook-off so if you are feeling competi-

tive, dust off your favorite recipe and put your culinary skills to the test! There will be a cake walk similar 

to years past, so if you have special treats/desserts for that, please bring them with you to contribute. 

With how warm the summer months have been, let’s hope the weather cooperates and there will be a 

chill in the air alerting us that fall is among us. Please looks for an invitation soon for the festivities! 

This is an opportunity for the neighborhood to come together and celebrate prior to 

the busy holiday season and the traveling many in the neighbor-

hood do this time of year. We look forward to seeing everyone on 

October 28!  
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Vacation Tales, Costa Rica Style 

In June, the McNaughton’s and the Luttrell’s traveled 

around Costa Rica. The 10-day trip included stops in 

San Jose, Arenal (with its volcano and hot springs), 

Monteverde (cloud forest, coffee, sugar cane and 

chocolate plantations) and Manuel Antonio (beach on 

the Pacific side of the country with amazing blue wa-

ter and mischievous monkeys).  

The trip was filled with lots of activities, including hik-

ing to a volcano, zip lining and hanging bridges in the 

cloud forest) and relaxing on the beautiful beaches.  

The trip consisted of a day spent ATVing in the area, 

with stops at various waterfalls and some really cold 

springs. Pictures were taken of neat critters, like the 

aguti and the coati (both pictured below). There was  

even a sloth sighting! 
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Notice any Suspicious Activity in the  

Neighborhood? 

If you answered yes to this question, then you are 

not alone. Many people in the neighborhood 

have seen an older yellow Mustang (model year 

2010-2012) sitting along various roads in the 

neighborhood. A well-groomed younger man is 

in the car and has been randomly parking on our 

streets. He often gets out and approaches people 

saying he is a Spectrum employee and that he has 

a work order to fix something in your home/

apartment.  

This car has been seen recently on Stanley and 

Indiana Avenues, on Cates and on Clark.   

If you see this car in the neighborhood, please call 

the police (983-3620) and report the suspicious 

activity to the Sherriff’s Office and ask them to 

send a patrol car out to canvas the neighborhood. 

Additionally, please look out for your neighbors 

and trust your instincts…if something doesn’t look 

or feel right, it probably isn’t.  Vigilance is the key 

to ensuring the safety of ourselves and our neigh-

borhood. 

If you see any other activity that looks suspicious, 

please let Hannah Volk know as well (at 

mhvolk@yahoo.com) so she can send an email 

out to the neighborhood, alerting them to be on 

the lookout for anything strange.  

College Hill Historic District 
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Todd and Laura Hasson also took a trip this summer...can you guess from the 

pictures below their destination? Hint: They probably indulged in some mojitos 

and great sandwiches! 

Vacation Destination...Can you name that 

place? 



Upcoming HCHNA Activities 

 Revitalization of the College Hill Park Saturday, Octo-

ber 13; 9:00 am—1:00 pm (HCHNA Meeting to follow for 

Board Members and interested residents) 

 Fall Gathering Sunday, October 28,  from 3:00-6:00 pm; 

Hasson’s (216 Indiana Avenue) 

 November HCHNA Board Meeting– Monday, November 

5, 2018 @ 7:00 pm; McNaughton’s (103 Stanley Avenue) 

 December HCHNA Board Meeting Monday, December 

3, 2018 @ 7:00 pm; TBA 

 Luminary Assembly– Sunday, December 16, 2018 @ Has-

son’s (216 Indiana Avenue); time TBA 

The College Hill Historic District and the surrounding areas are 

home to many businesses.  While ads or articles may occasion-

ally appear in the newsletter about these businesses, the Col-

lege Hill Historic Association does not officially endorse them.  

 

The Neighborhood Newsletter is a quarterly newsletter com-

piled by the College Hill Historic District.  If you have any ques-

tions, comments, suggestions, or submissions for either the 

newsletter or the website, please contact Chrissy McNaughton 

at chrissy.mcnaughton@gmail.com  

www.collegehilldistrict.com 

Business Name 

Chrissy McNaughton 
103 Stanley Avenue 
Maryville, TN 37803 
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